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From: Lillie Greiman
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Comment on City Budget
Date: Saturday, July 25, 2020 7:59:14 AM


Dear Council,


I am writing today to ask you to push back against Mayor Engen’s proposed budget with 
the substantial increase in dollars for the MPD. This money is so desperately needed 
elsewhere in Missoula. 


I grew up in Helena and when I moved to Missoula I felt so much pride in joining this 
community and I feel so incredibly lucky that I have been able to call the Northside of town 
my home for over ten years. I plan on staying in this neighborhood because I was able to 
purchase a house in 2018. However, most Missoulians are not as privileged as I am, and 
many of my friends in the service and support industries (industries that make Missoula 
thrive) will likely never be in my position. This is especially true for my friends and 
neighbors who are Black, Indigenous or People of Color in town. Over the years I have had 
some rude awakenings that this community that I thought was so open and accepting can 
be anything but that if you are a person of color. 


I am asking therefore that you take a stance against the mayor and against this increased 
funding.   


1. 
Withdraw proposed funding for riot gear, armored personnel carriers, and the 
additional new funding for police. 


2. 
Pass a budget in alignment with our community values - not in policing.


3. 
Rather than police, put more funding into:


a. 
additional, permanent funding to the mobile crisis response team


b. 
additional funding for the affordable housing trust fund


c. 
emergency and transitional housing


d. 
local substance use support
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e. 
promoting Racial equity in public schools


Sincerely,


Lillie Greiman
1235 Village Way
406-546-5024








From: Joshua Taylor
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Defund The Police - Black Lives Matter
Date: Saturday, July 25, 2020 12:48:01 PM


Council,


My name is Joshua Taylor. I am a constituent currently living on the Northside. I am emailing
you today to express my extreme disagreement with the proposed 2021 budget for the city. 


It is unethical to spend $19 million on police when the Missoula police department has a
history of assaulting Black citizens, not investigating hate crimes (including the one
perpetrated by a group of armed vigilantes in June 5th,) and of constant incompetence. 


Defund the police. Entirely. 


$19 million is A LOT of money. It could be used to provide better education for our children.
It could be used to provide affordable housing for our populace. It could be used to provide
mental health services, food banks, and substance abuse support. All of these are much more
worthy of my tax dollars than riot gear for the already militarized police force. 


It is obvious that the Council and Mayor do not have their constituents’ best interests in mind.
Listen to your constituents; defund the police. Or in November, we will vote you all out of a
job. 


Best wishes. 
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From: K M
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Protect BIPOC in our community
Date: Saturday, July 25, 2020 9:02:27 PM


Dear City Council,
I am writing because I am greatly concerned by the story I heard today from the young man who was attacked by
police officers on June 5th at a BLM protest.  I am saddened that Missoula is not standing behind a young black man
who was at a peaceful protest.  He deserves a public apology and the officers that attacked him need to be dealt
with.  He should not feel unsafe in his home town. 


I also have seen the proposed budget and am alarmed by the increase in police funding.  Especially alarmed by the
funding for riot gear, and armored personnel carriers.  It is wrong that the mayor has proposed $19 million for police
and only $2 Million toward housing and community development.  We would not need the police if we took better
care of each other.  Please vote to change the budget to reflect what Missoulian's want their money going toward,
social justice in our community. 


You could put some of that police money into creating a permanent mobile crisis response team (made up of
Therapist and Social Workers, people who know how to deescalate conflict and do not carry guns).  Funding for
Affordable housing trust funds, mental health services, emergency and transitional housing, local substance use
support and promoting Racial equity in public schools.


Please make sure this budget reflects what the people of Missoula care about. 
Thank you,
Katie Maunz
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From: DeAnna Bublitz
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Response to proposed budget
Date: Saturday, July 25, 2020 12:54:16 PM


Dear Mayor Engen, City Council, and all other relevant committee members,


            I am a resident and homeowner in Missoula and am writing to voice my dissent of the proposed
Missoula city budget, specifically, the disproportionate increase to police funding over programs that are
in greater need and may do greater good for the community. I am so disappointed that instead of taking
this opportunity to lead by example, to be a leader that responds to the community and the true needs of
the community, instead, Mayor Engen has chosen to keep the status quo. We do not need enhanced riot
gear. This sends the message that the police anticipate escalating tension with the citizens rather than
build the trust they have worked decades to abuse. For example, I served on a jury trial where there was
a single piece of evidence that the jury wanted to see and could have changed our entire verdict but the
cops didn’t bother to even look for it. Even though that item was mentioned repeatedly by the victim, the
cops on the scene did not look for it and the detective that followed up later, on the stand said that she,
“didn’t think it was important.” The entire experience made our police force come off as tremendously lazy
at best and jaded or disinterested in their day-to-day at worst.
            I support a defunding of police and moving that money to organizations and programs that serve
the broader needs of Missoula. With proper retraining and scaling back, the police may be able to serve
in some safety capacity, but it seems here and nationwide they have continually demonstrated that they
are woefully unable to provide the services most needed by their communities. Instead of prevention, they
are reactive. The metrics for success for police means that they must find (or create) lawbreakers instead
of fostering trust and stepping in to break the cycles that create crime. That can be changed – and it has
been changed in other cities. Generally speaking, the root of most crime is instability; mental, financial,
medical, childcare, and housing. It is programs that address these needs and the downstream results
(e.g. substance abuse, domestic abuse, homelessness) where our community funds should be placed. It
should not be controversial to provide for the most vulnerable. As a taxpayer in Missoula, I am all in for
my money being used to develop new community support systems. I am disgusted at the thought of them
going to beef up gear that is wholly unnecessary in any police unit but especially in Missoula. The police
have a bloated budget as it is, let them figure out how to manage the same way teachers and nonprofits
have for ages.


Sincerely,


DeAnna
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